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The past year has seen several changes at the school.  The Headteacher Mrs. Delf decided to retire at the end of the summer term so the governors undertook the difficult task of appointing a replacement.  Many hours were spent preparing for interviews and selecting the candidates to interview.  We were very lucky to receive quite a number of applicants for shortlisting and after 2 days of intense interviewing we appointed Mr. Mark Moore. Mr. Moore took up his post at the start of November and has settled into our school community very well.

The numbers of children on the school role remains steady although numbers in the Nursery are low for the first time since it opened.  We hope that this will be addressed with regular open morning for prospective parents on a regular basis. 
The children continue to flourish in the school environment with many extra-curricular opportunities available, such as Choir, Multi skills, Dance, gardening club, Sewing club and many more. The school also takes part in village events including singing at the arts and craft weekend and entertaining residents at the Nursing Home.
Over the next year there are sure to be challenges to face but as usual the school staff, governors and children will meet them to the best of their ability.

